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Statement by Pew Environmental Group
While the Pew Environment Group is disappointed in the lack of progress made on revising the CMM 2010-04 management measure for bluefin tuna, it recognizes that the lack of an updated stock delayed that process.  Pew is encouraged by the commitment by the ISC chair to complete the assessment in November.  It is critical that the assessment provide the scientific advice the Northern Committee needs to move forward on revising this management measure in the future.  Pew is pleased to note the Chair’s commitment to re-addressing the issue at the WCPFC Commission meeting if the results of the assessment indicate the need for immediate action.

Pew calls on the Northern Committee members to continue to implement CMM 2010-04 to the fullest extent, including limiting effort to the appropriate levels and monitoring the international trade of bluefin products. Pew also looks forward to a fuller discussion at NC9 on CMM 2010-04, including discussion on the setting of appropriate science-based catch limits and the removal of the existing management exceptions.

